
CLUBS NZ NORTH ISLAND INDOOR BOWLS TOURNAMENT ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
CASTLECLIFF CLUB 
TENNYSON STREET 

WANGANUI 
 
Alton Heaslip, President of Castlecliff Club welcomed the Delegates and thanked the event 
co-ordinators and Clubs NZ.  He explained the housekeeping for the Club and introduced 
Royce Tunbridge, Manawatu – Wanganui Area Manager. 
 
Royce Tunbridge called the Clubs New Zealand North Island Indoor Bowls Tournament 
Annual General Meeting open at 4.10 p.m. and asked the Delegates to stand and observe a 
moment’s silence in Remembrance of those that had passed away during the past year. 
 
Apologies:  Whangamata and The Horseshoe Club.  There being no further apologies, 
Castlecliff moved the acceptance, seconded Carterton. 
 
Minutes from the 2022 Meeting were moved by Waipa that they were a true and correct 
record, seconded by Otorohanga. 
 
Matters arising:  Nil 
 
Finance Report:  Upper Hutt report was tabled and accepted, as was the Levy Report. 
 
Correspondence:  Interest from Hamilton WMC to host the 2024 North Island tournament. 
Upper Hutt moved that this be accepted, seconded Castlecliff.  Passed. 
There has been no interest for 2025. 
 
General Business:  Castlecliff moved that the entry for the North Island Tournament be 
increased to $15 per player, per event, seconded Waipa.   Alton Heaslip briefly outlined the 
reasons, namely that it has not increased for several years and it is becoming more difficult 
to get sponsors, so an increase may allow smaller clubs to run the event.  CARRIED 
Castlecliff asked that Clubs that have previously played in the event but have not for several 
years be taken of the list of participants.  St John’s seconded the request and it was 
CARRIED. 
Lesley Monk from Hamilton Workingmen’s Club outlined the playing venues and presented 
an accommodation guide for 2024. 
 
There being no further business Royce call the Meeting closed at 4.26 pm. 
 
 
 
 
 


